
NXT Worlds Collide Preview
This is a unique kind of show as it is going to be the big
finale for NXT UK, which has been all but done for a very long
time now. It is nice to have a show that actually seems to
make it matter again though and I could go for seeing what
they have in mind. There almost has to be at least one NXT UK
star to leave with a title and there are a few options to make
that work. Let’s get to it.

NXT Women’s Tag Team Titles: Katana Chance/Kayden Carter(c)
vs. Doudrop/Nikki Ash

This  was  a  match  set  up  with  a  surprise  return  from
Doudrop/Ash, who have lost all kinds of matches on the main
roster so this is the best thing that they could do. For once
I’m not being sarcastic there, as there is a good chance that
they will actually be treated as something seriously in NXT.
Then again there is only so much that you can get out of
Doudrop/Ash, but I’ll take what I can get.

The champs retain here, as there is no reason to believe that
Doudrop and Ash, who have been treated as major total failures
on the main roster. Chance and Carter need to be built up as
champions,  especially  when  they  didn’t  beat  the  previous
titleholders. The team will be fine by building them up with
some wins, including some wrestlers who are on the main roster
(despite how little they do there).

North American Title: Carmelo Hayes(c) vs. Ricochet

Now we have a returning star getting a shot at a title that he
held during his time in NXT. That isn’t a bad way to go and
Ricochet even sounded decent on the microphone while the match
was set up. What matters here though is that Hayes is going to
be made to look good against someone as talented as Ricochet,
which is why you bring him in for this spot in the first
place.
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It should be a good match but there is no reason to believe
that Hayes is losing so we’ll say he retains. Hayes is someone
who has become a big star in NXT because he is one of the more
consistent names around. I’m curious to see how well this goes
and Hayes can keep up with Ricochet so they should be in for a
heck of a match. It’s a good way to go and this has a lot of
potential.

NXT Tag Team Titles/NXT UK Tag Team Titles: Creed Brothers(c)
vs. Brooks Jensen/Josh Briggs(c) vs. Pretty Deadly vs. Gallus

This is the first of three title unification matches and that
means we have some options. To make it even better, we are
going with elimination rules, meaning that while there are
going to be a lot of people in the ring for even longer, there
aren’t going to be champions who stole a pin to leave with all
of the belts. I can always go with that more and it is making
me happier with this match.

I’ll go with….dang I this I’ll take the Creeds to win the
whole thing, even if I really want to say Gallus. Pretty
Deadly isn’t likely to win the titles back and Jensen/Briggs
have felt like a filler team since they won the titles. This
is a match that will give the show the chaotic feeling that it
has been needing and it is a good way to build up the Creeds
(or Gallus) and that makes a lot of sense.

NXT Women’s Title/NXT UK Women’s Title: Mandy Rose(c) vs.
Meiko Satomura(c) vs. Blair Davenport

I certainly wouldn’t consider this a dream match but it is a
match with multiple possibilities. The biggest thing here is
that Satomura does not seem likely to take the titles. While I
can’t imagine she is there to give up the fall, there is
little reason to have her win either. Satomura is a legend but
she has served her main purpose as champion already. That
leaves  us  with  two  options,  neither  of  which  is  that
thrilling.



I  think  I’ll  take  Rose  winning  here,  as  NXT  is  trying
desperately to make her into as big of a deal as possible.
Nikkita Lyons still seems to be the most likely candidate to
take the title from her and that means she needs to keep her
belt here. Davenport might be there to take Scorpion Rising so
Rose can steal the pin, but either way I’ll go with Rose
retaining here after probably the weakest match on the show.

NXT Title/NXT United Kingdom Title: Bron Breakker(c) vs. Tyler
Bate(c)

This is an interesting way to go for Breakker as it is much
more  about  competition/the  title  rather  than  something
personal. That isn’t something he has done very often and it
should be interesting to see how he does. Breakker is someone
who can do all of the physical stuff (minus some hiccups here
and there) and Bate is already an established star, so this
should be a heck of a fight.

As much as I would be interested in Bate becoming the champion
and getting the biggest win of his career, there is no reason
to  believe  that  Breakker  is  losing  here.  Breakker  is  the
future of NXT (if not WWE) and giving him another win over an
established star is the smartest way to go. Breakker wins
here, and he does it after another classic from Bate, who is
near the top of WWE when he is on his game under the bright
lights.

Overall Thoughts

The go home show made me a lot more interested in this show
than I would have been otherwise and that is where I am a few
days out. What matters is giving us a bunch of good matches to
establish the former NXT UK stars as big deals around here.
That is going to be easier said than done, but they have made
me interested in a show I didn’t care to see, so well done in
continuing an NXT tradition, even as another ends.

 



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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